
Welcome to the first newsletter of the academic year and the very first
newsletter from ourselves as Co-Headteachers! Everyone has hit the
ground running at Marine Academy Primary with lots of new children
joining Nursery and Pre-School, sixty new children joining Reception and
some other new faces across the school too. We have even welcomed
some new class teachers who have shown themselves to be true
#TeamMarine family members already. This year feels like a particularly
special year for Marine Academy Primary as we celebrate our 10th
birthday! Throughout the year, we will hold ten events to celebrate,
culminating in a well-deserved birthday party! Thank you to those
families who have been with us since we opened in a little building on
the front field, with big dreams and stacks of enthusiasm! We are
immensely proud of our community and the incredible children who we
have the privilege of nurturing, now and in the future. 

As you will see from the classroom updates below, children have shown
their impeccable MAP behaviours already and their high expectations
have shone through their learning and social interactions. So far this
term, we have seen our Taekwondo lessons restart, violin lessons for
Year 3 children and our largest ever number of Extra-Curricular Clubs
being offered. Eleven children also showed their ambition and bravery
and took part in the Institute of Mechanical Engineers Cardboard Boat
Race. We were amazed by their creations, but more so by their
teamwork, resilience and humour when faced with adversity! 

We are also incredibly proud of our new Academy Parliament
representatives, voted in by their peers. This month, they celebrated
their new positions with a visit to the Houses of Parliament, whilst also
delighting in the wonders of our capital city including a ride on the
London Eye. They were exceptional role models and we look forward to
their innovative thinking in driving the Academy to be even better.

Finally, thank you to you, our families, for working with us to ensure our
children take part in as many events as possible, to raise aspirations,
provide them with new experiences and create meaningful links in their
learning.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Georgina Reid and Mrs Nicola Keeler
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Dear Parent/Carers of Marine Academy Primary pupils,



Monday 2nd October - Class 6DK’s trip to Bridging the Tamar Visitor Centre

Tuesday 3rd October - Year 5's trip to The Box

Tuesday 3rd October - Class 6VH’s trip to Bridging the Tamar Visitor Centre

Wednesday 4th October - Conversation Cafe: Early Reading and Reading for Pleasure

Thursday 5th October - Reception classes’ trips to St Budeaux Library

Friday 6th October - Year 3's trip to Kents Cavern Prehistoric Caves

Tuesday 10th October - World Mental Health Day

Friday 13th October - Year 2's trip to Morwellham Quay

Tuesday 17th October - ‘Janner Jurassic’ to visit Year 1

Wednesday 18th October - Year 1's trip to Dinosaur World

Thursday 19th October - 15 children to attend School Games Cross-Country Fun Run

Friday 20th October - Last day of Term 1

Thursday 2nd November - First day of Term 2. Extra-Curricular Clubs begin again

Friday 3rd November - Day of the Dead: children can wear Halloween mufti

Tuesday 7th November - Year 4 trip to watch ‘Epic Tails’

Wednesday 8th November - Year 5 trip to watch ‘The Railway Children’

Wednesday 8th November - Conversation Cafe: Speech & Language skills including

Makaton

Friday 17th November - Children in Need

Tuesday 21st November - Year 6 Geography Field Trip to Slapton Ley

Friday 24th November - Year 2 trip to watch ‘The Red Turtle’

Wednesday 6th December - Tricky eating habits

Friday 8th December - Christmas Jumper Day

Friday 15th December - Last day of Term 2: School closes for all children at 1pm

This year’s Term Dates can be found on our website here:
https://www.marineacademy.org.uk/primary/term-dates

Term dates for the 2024-25 academic year will be sent out soon.

DATES FOR YOUR

Diary

https://www.marineacademy.org.uk/primary/term-dates


It has been lovely to not only
welcome back some of the
current Turtle class after the
summer, but to also welcome
new members to the class. We
have started to see some lovely
friendships forming and we
have seen some fantastic
learning.
This term, we are focusing on
‘The Wheels on the Bus’ Nursery
Rhyme, and the children are
learning this brilliantly along
with some great Makaton.
During Themed Learning, we
have been on a bus hunt,
completed bus shape puzzles,
painted our own buses, made
some collage buses, and this
week we are making the faces
of the people on the bus.
In the coming weeks, we will
begin our daily ‘Dough Disco’
and take part in some lovely
‘Welly Walks’. Please keep an
eye on the school Facebook
page to see some of our
fantastic learning.

Academic year off to a great start!
YEAR GROUP NEWS

Turtles

The Pre-School children have had an amazing start to the new
academic year! We have welcomed lots of new friends. The
children are enjoying their new topic 'How do I feel?', where they
are getting to know traditional tales while learning about
themselves. The children have focused on 'The Ugly Duckling',
where they talked about emotions, created their own ugly
ducklings and painted ugly ducklings. The children have loved
learning about 'The Three Billy Goats Gruff' and retelling the
story using different props. Thank you for your continued
support, any queries or questions please do not hesitate to
contact us on yearpreschool@marineacademy.org.uk.

Our new Marine Academy Primary Reception cohort have had a
super first month settling into their new classrooms, meeting
their new friends and getting used to the routines of the day.
We have been so impressed with the children's willingness to
learn during their Phonics lessons, and with how settled they
are when they arrive in the morning. It has been wonderful to
get to know all the children and to understand their characters,
likes and dislikes. This month, the children have been focusing
their learning on the story, 'The Colour Monster goes to School',
as well as the book 'Perfectly Norman'. The children have been
exploring their emotions, finding out what makes them unique
and discussing their families at home. The children have been
completing a range of challenges during Independent Learning
Time, from building and constructing houses, to cutting out and
colouring their own Colour Monster! We are looking forward to
learning about the story 'The Smartest Giant in Town' where we
will talk about what it takes to be a kind friend. Thank you for all
your support with your child's reading at home - it has been
super! 

Pre-School

Reception



The children have settled into life in Year 1 fantastically! Over the first
few weeks of Term, the children have become secure with their new
routines and have started to make positive relationships with the Year 1
team. They have displayed fantastic respect for each other and have
been following the Academy Rules brilliantly. The children have enjoyed
starting their Year 1 learning journeys. They have learnt lots of
interesting facts about dinosaurs as part of their History learning. They
particularly enjoyed becoming palaeontologists, where they carefully
dug out fossils from the sand. We are looking forward to the children
visiting Torquay’s Dinosaur World at the end of term; they will get the
opportunity to see real life fossils and also learn further facts about
dinosaurs. The Year 1 staff have also been impressed with the children’s
engagement with their reading. The children have excelled in their
Reading Practice sessions and have done brilliantly at reading these
books at home as part of their home reading. Going forwards, the
children will be moving onto Phase 5 as part of their Phonics learning,
where they will learn new sounds. We would like to take this opportunity
to say how proud we are of all the children for settling into Year 1 so well.
They have shown maturity, resilience and perseverance in all areas. We
are looking forward to another month of learning before half term.

YEAR GROUP NEWS

Year 2 have had an amazing start to the year! We have been
blown away by the children’s amazing manners, resilience and
perseverance. This term, our topic is Vile Victorians, where we
have been exploring Victorian school life and what homes were
like for Victorian children. The children were shocked by the
strictness of Victorian schools and experienced some vast
differences when exploring our Marine Academy Rules
compared to the expectations Victorian children faced, day to
day, especially when they had two strict Victorian teachers
come and visit them for their first History lesson! In English, the
children have written some fantastic stories based on the book
‘How to Hide a Lion at School’. In Maths, the children have been
exploring place value, representing a 2-digit number in variety of
ways. In Science, we have been investigating how to stay
healthy, including our minds as well as our bodies. We are
looking forward to the rest of the term as we know the children
are going to be superstars!

Year 3

Year 1

September 2023

What a fantastic start to Year 3!
The children have returned with
fantastic attitudes towards their
learning. This term has seen the
introduction of our new History
topic, Prehistoric Britain. We've
discussed how people evolved
and what animals were around
at the time. In Maths, the
children have been focusing on
place value and how three-digit
numbers are made up. They
have also used the more or less
signs to compare two or more
numbers. This term, the children
have also begun taking violin
lessons on Monday afternoons -
we are all incredibly excited to
see their progress. The violins
have proved very popular with
many children! Lots of children
within Year 3 have made a super
start with logging their books in
school and quizzing to achieve
their next reading certificate. A
wonderful start to our autumn
term Year 3, keep it up!

Year 2



Year 4 have made a fantastic start to this academic year! In English,
the children have been exploring the text ‘Cinderella of the Nile’ and
have now finished innovating their own version of this traditional
tale. In Maths, the children have excelled in their ‘Place Value’ unit;
comparing 4-digit numbers, rounding to 100 and exploring Roman
Numerals. In Science, the children are investigating ‘Sound’. So far,
they have experimented with making their own musical instruments
and learnt how the human ear translates vibrations into sounds. In
their History topic ‘Roman Britain’, Year 4 have discovered how the
Romans conquered Britain, and how the British tribes rebelled
against them! In SMSC, they have explored their feelings and in
Computing they have explored aspects of the Internet, including
how networks, switches and routers allow individuals to
communicate with each other. A highlight of the month so far has
been the weekly visits to Year 4 by Plymouth Argyle and Babcock. The
children are enjoying the classroom-based sessions on leadership,
teamwork and STEM and then putting what they discuss into
practice in outdoor games and activities. 

YEAR GROUP NEWS

Year 5 have had a fantastic start to the new academic year; they have shown a super attitude to
their learning and excellent pride in their presentation. In English, the children have expanded their
sentence structures by using adverbials and relative clauses to create complex sentences. Having
read the invention themed story of 'Weslandia', the unit culminated in the children producing their
own invention stories that were engaging and creative. In Maths, the children have refreshed and
then expanded their knowledge of place value to one million! They have also developed their
confidence in finding and using negative numbers. In History, the children have made a super start
to their learning about the West African ancient civilisation of the Benin Kingdom. They have
explored the items that were traded with European countries and the artwork which made Benin
such a powerful empire. In RE, Year 5 have considered the concept of 'God as a divine being' and
analysed how Bible extracts and hymns view him as being holy and loving. In Science, the children
have learnt about mixtures, investigating examples of them and recognising how a formulation
requires a particular amount of each substance. Well done year 5 for a mature and enthusiastic
start to the year! 

Year 6

Year 4

September 2023

Year 6 have settled back into the final year of school incredibly well. They
have shown unwitting resilience and determination adjusting to their new
learning and classroom environments. In Maths, they have finished their
place value topic, and dove straight into their four operations, mastering
addition, subtraction, multiplication, and division. In English, the children
have developed their newspaper writing, whilst designing their own
“cracking contraption”. In Science, they have understood the seven
nutrients needed to maintain a balanced diet. In History, the children
have discussed the variety of roles created during the Industrial
Revolution. In Art, Year 6 are studying the works of L S Lowry and using his
work to influence a final piece for the end of the term. The children have
worked exceptionally hard throughout the past few weeks, and we
cannot wait to see how they continue to thrive over the next few terms. 

Year 5



Recommend a Recipe
We would love it if you could try these recipes at home and send in

a picture of you eating the recipe with your families or a food
review to primary@marineacademy.org.uk. 







At Marine Academy Primary, we are a nut-free
school as we have children with severe

allergies to nuts.
Please can we also ask that foods containing
sesame seeds are not brought into school as
the proteins in these can cause an allergic

reaction for those with nut allergies.

Flu Nasal Spray
Children in Reception to Year 6 will be able to have a nasal flu
vaccine on Thursday 19th October. Children in Pre-School and
Turtles will need to contact their doctor’s surgery to arrange for

theirs.

Visit a National Trust place for free!
The National Trust are offering free single entry

passes again this autumn. Visit
https://www.nationaltrust.org.uk/visit/escape-

into-autumn to find out more and see terms
and conditions.

A letter was sent home on Monday 25th September with all of the information you need.
If you wish for your child to receive the vaccination, you must complete a consent form by

midday on Tuesday 17th October, otherwise they will not be able to have it.
If you have more than one child in Reception to Year 6, please complete a separate form

for each child.
Please click on the following link to access the consent form, ensuring you enter the full

unique school reference code DV139604:
https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu

https://www.nationaltrust.org.uk/visit/escape-into-autumn
https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu


Friday 6th October 10:00am
Growing up in the online world can cause
parents a lot of worries and concerns. This
webinar will help keep you and your family
safe online. 

They say it takes a village to raise children.
Let us be part of your village and put you in
the best possible position to support your
children online. We know it can all feel very
daunting and overwhelming when looking at
online and cyber safety. Therefore we've got
a webinar for you that looks to help you
understand what the online threat is and
how you can mitigate it at home.

T﻿his session will discuss the following:
-﻿ What is cybercrime and how could you and
your family be targeted
-﻿ How to mitigate these threats at home
through technical and non-technical
measures
-﻿ What online resources are available for you
to use at home
A﻿long with much more! To book, click below:

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/online-
and-cyber-safety-for-parents-and-carers-

tickets-687864680777?
aff=odcleoeventsincollection

Online Safety
If you have any further questions or concerns about e-safety, please contact our Computing

leader, Mr Druce, by emailing: primary@marineacademy.org.uk FAO: Mr Druce.

free Online safety webinars
From the Avon and Somerset Police Cyber Protect Team

Wednesday 1st November 10:00am
An informative session aimed at empowering
women and girls to stay safe online.

Do you know how to stay safe online?
Many of us won’t realise how far our digital
footprint goes, or how much of our personal
information is available online. Our photos,
our location, or passwords!

During this webinar you will learn about some
of the concerns that we can run into online
or due to our online presence, and how to
take steps to stay safe online.
The session will discuss the importance of
privacy settings to reduce your digital
footprint, what emergency SOS features can
be utilised within your phone, what to do if
you’re concerned about airtags or other
tracking devices, and lots of other important
information.
We will also look at additional tools available
online and how the police can support your
safety.
To book, click on the link below:

This year, we will continue to share advice and practical strategies to
support your child to be safe online and to ensure that using the

internet is a positive experience for them.

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/online-
safety-for-women-and-girls-tickets-

700098321927?
aff=odcleoeventsincollection

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/online-and-cyber-safety-for-parents-and-carers-tickets-687864680777?aff=odcleoeventsincollection
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/online-safety-for-women-and-girls-tickets-700098321927?aff=odcleoeventsincollection
















https://www.open.edu/openlearn/education-development/developing-reading-pleasure-engaging-young-readers/content-section-overview?active-tab=description-tab






https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/cost-living-plan
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/financial-help-and-advice
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/help-energy-costs
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/free-things-do-plymouth
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/help-food-costs
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/household-support-fund-0
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/help-families
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/mental-health-support
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/housing-costs-bills-and-homelessness-support
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/employment-and-skills-support
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/welcoming-spaces
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/guidance-employers





